

Fishwick Primary School

Downing Street, Preston, Lancs. PR1 4RH

Tel: 01772 491402

https://fishwick.lancs.sch.uk/

Headteacher: Mrs Vicki Conway

Tuesday 6th June 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

Well how lucky were we with the weather over half term? It was glorious. (3) Let's hope it is the start of a long hot Summer.

Just a reminder that in this weather the children do need to bring a hat and to have applied sun cream before school. We spend long periods of time outside during this term and these measures will help to keep the children safe.



Relationships Education

Next week we will be covering our annual Relationships Education. The school policy and scheme overview are on the school website on the policies page should you wish to look at it. Please contact the school office to speak to your child's class teacher if you have any queries or would like more information.

SPORTS

Sports Afternoon

We will be having our sports afternoon next Tuesday at 1.30pm – 3pm. Parents are welcome to watch on the back pitches from 1:30pm.

Please can everyone please make sure PE kits are in school as we will be having extra PE sessions over the coming days.

London Trip

Year 6 are off to London on 29th June. There will be a meeting for parent's at 3pm on Monday 12th June 2023.



Dinner Money

Due to increased food costs there will be a rise in cost for school meals in September. The Governing Body have agreed to support families by subsidising some of the additional cost but the daily charge will be £2.40 a day which is £12 per week.

School Uniform

I know it is tricky at this time of year with children growing and shoes wearing out but can we please ensure that all children are in school uniform.

- Maroon sweatshirt or cardigan
- Black or grey trousers/shorts/skirt or a red gingham dress in summer.
- Plain white or maroon polo shirt
- Black shoes (these should have a sensible heel and if wearing trainers, they should be all black including the sole).

Holidays

Can I please remind parents that holidays in term time are not allowed and will be un-authorised. Every day at school is important and if they are not in school as we reach the end of the year your children miss out on lots of valuable transition support and enrichment, which prepares them for the next year.

Parent Governor

We need a new parent governor to join our Governing Body. Could you commit to attending



approximately 3 meetings per term, usually between 3pm and 5.30pm? Do you want to help to decide the priorities for improving the school? If you would like to work in partnership with the school staff and co other governors to raise standards and improve outcomes for all of our children then this is the role for you. No previous experience needed.

Any interested parents please contact me for more information.

Dates to Note

13.6.23 Sports Afternoon
3.7.23 Moving up morning in school
19.7.23 Leaver's Assembly @ 2pm
20.7.23 Nursery Leavers Graduation 12.20pm

End of Term

Just to remind you all that school will be closed to all children for the usual summer break from 1.15pm on Thursday 20th July. We will return on Tuesday 5th September 2023. The holiday dates for next academic year are on the website and the school app. If you would like a paper copy please ask at the office.



Please note there will be no afternoon session for Nursery on Thursday 20^{th} July.

Yours sincerely,

V Conway

Vicki Conway Headteacher